
June 2025 Prayer Letter 

Dear praying friends,  

I hope this update finds you all doing well. We want to thank all of you for your continual prayers on 

our behalf, and we are so grateful for your partnership in the gospel. We praise God for each of you, 

and please know that we would not be able to take the gospel to the nations without your help! 

Ministry Update 

We want to thank everyone who prayed for our family during our furlough. It was a busy season, 

requiring extensive travel to raise additional monthly support. God faithfully provided for our every 

need, and we remain humbled by the privilege of serving Him on the mission field. We returned to 

South Africa on May 9th and have been settling into a new season of ministry in Cape Town. Our 

transition has been smooth, and despite some family illnesses, the past few weeks have been 

productive. We are thrilled to be home and excited about the gospel opportunities the Lord has 

provided. In the coming months, we will focus on integrating with Mountain View Baptist Church 

while engaging in teaching, evangelism, discipleship, and hospitality. Please pray for these ministries 

and for our family as we continue to settle in and serve alongside Mountain View Baptist Church. 

Prayer Requests: 

-Faithfulness to Christ in all we do. 

-Wisdom to manage our time and schedules effectively. 

-Grace for our family and those we will be ministering to. 

In Christ, 

Tom,Tiffany,Lydia,Lucy,Lola& Luka Depew

Sending Church: 
Wayside Baptist Church 
Waynesboro, VA 
welcometowayside.com

Clearing House (Financial Support): 
Chapel Ministries International  
P.O. Box 726 Springboro, OH 45066 
Attention: Tom Depew 


